
CHAMPLAIN SPEAKER

LOREM ENIM
R E A L  E S T A T E

The Champlain Park Community Association 
is a dedicated team of  volunteers focused on 
enhancing the quality of  life for those living 
in Champlain Park. The association provides 

information through our website and 
periodic newsletter, organizes meetings, 

events and social activities, follows issues 
relevant to the neighbourhood and helps 

foster a sense of  community.

Everyone is welcome to come out for an 
interesting evening to find out what’s 

happening in our neighbourhood and to 
learn how to stay in touch.

Annual General Meeting Oct. 16
Thursday @ 7:30 p.m. / In the Fieldhouse

                           AGENDA

     1. Approval of  minutes of  2013 AGM

     2. Committee Reports  (10 minutes)

                a. Communications ~ Adrian Bradley

                b. Development ~ Duncan Bury

      3.  Treasurer’s Report ~ Joan Dorsay  (5 minutes)

      4. Membership Report ~ Barbara Borylo-Gourdie (5 minutes)

      5. Election of  Executive for 2014/15 ~ Lynne Bankier (5 minutes)

      6. Guest speaker - Ottawa Riverkeeper ~ John Olmstead  (30 minutes)

      7. Adjournment

                            P.S. speaking times are approximate :)

Spooky Nov. 1:  Halloween party @ 6 p.m. / Fun Run @ 10 a.m.

     This year’s Halloween party is planned for Saturday, Nov. 1, 
from 6 to 8 p.m. in the fieldhouse.

     Cost is $2 per family.

     Get dressed up for the costume parade, make Halloween crafts, 
and watch live entertainment.

    Families can also bring their carved pumpkins for the Pumpkin 
Walk! Please bring cans of  food for the Food Bank. Carved 
pumpkins may be dropped off  at the field house from 10 a.m. to 
noon during the Fun Run.

     We need volunteers to bring nut- free baked goods and/or 
healthy snacks to keep costs down and spirits up. Families bring 
their own drinks.

      Please contact Sherri Cranston at 613-204-1973 or 
sherri.cranston@gmail.com

    The third annual Fun Run will take runners through a wooded 
trail between Champlain Park and the Sir John A. Macdonald 
Parkway.
    There will be one loop of  about 800 meters for little legs (four and 
under), and a more challenging loop of  about 1.6 kms for those five 
and older.
    Our biggest need for volunteers is on-course marshals who can 
keep kids safe and on the right trail. A total of  15 to 20 marshals will 
be required. Marshals are asked to meet beside the park play 
structure at 9:30 a.m. for a brief  meeting and a walk to their race 
position. Race begins at 10 a.m.
    Volunteers are also needed for baked treats and drinks for the 
runners. Contact Peter Laughton for more info: 613-719-7779 or 
peterlaughton@rogers.com
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Christmas Craft Show, Saturday Nov. 15

      @ the fieldhouse, 10 a.m to 3 p.m.

handmade gifts including soaps, jewelry, baking, knitted 
scarves, hats, photography, sewn items, 

 and festive decor items.

Here is some basic information about the 
upcoming city election.

Voting day is Oct. 27 and our station is  at St. 
George’s School on Keyworth Avenue. Hours  are 
10 a.m. to 8 p.m.

The final advance voting day is Oct. 18, from 
10 a.m. to 5 p.m. at Tom Brown Arena on Bayview 
Road.

By now, you should have received a notification 
from the city in the mail. Please remember you will 
need identification when you arrive to vote.

The elections office can be reached at 
613-580-2660. There is  also plenty of information 
on the city’s website, at ottawa.ca.

Together, we’ll be electing a councillor for 
Kitchissippi ward, the mayor and school board 
trustees.

X  marks your spot: Municipal election Oct. 27


